HGPPY VG"CY School 7140 West Happy Valley Rd.  Peoria, AZ 85383

Office (623) 376-2900 Fax: (623) 376-9030
Character = Leadership = Academic Success

Special Parent Notice

Wednesday, April 2, 2014

AIMS & Stanford 10 Tests

will be administered to students next week, April 8 - 11
Grade 3 - 6 - AIMS (Tuesday through Friday)
Grades 2 - Stanford 10 (Wednesday - Friday)

¢ Please be sure that your child gets a good night’s sleep every night & starts the day off with
a good breakfast if they are testing.

¢ Students need to be on time every day for class. Testing begins the first period of the day.
Students may not go into the classroom if they arrive after testing begins. They must wait
until the next session starts, which would be approximately 1 %2 hours.

¢ If students are absent for a day of testing or for any section of the test, they will make it up
the following week.

¢ Please do not send your child to school ill, or if there is a possibility that they will become
ill. If they become ill during a test or need to leave the room for any reason other than
going to the restroom, they will not be able to finish the test or make it up later.

¢ If a student is pulled out of class after testing has begun, they will not be allowed to
complete the portion of any test they have started. (State rules).

¢ If students do not complete any one section of Reading (3 sections), Math (3 sections) or
Writing (2 sections) they will not get a score for that entire subject in the testing results.

¢ If you need to take your child to a doctor, dental or other appointment the week of testing,
please try to make the appointment for later in the afternoon or after school.

¢ From Tuesday, April 8 thru Friday, April 11, we are asking that guests refrain from coming
to have lunch with their students. Access to the building during testing week will be
closed since students will be testing in the rooms adjacent to the cafeteria. Thanks.

No Assembly next week, Friday, April 11

Spring Recess Day - Friday, April 18

No School, but Day Care is available for those who sign up early.

Yeee-Haaaa Party for March will be held on Monday, April 7% at 1:00 p.m. in the cafeteria since
the cafeteria will be closed to accommodate testing the rest of the week.




